## 2014 Winter / Spring Newsletter





## **New Years Day Swim**

40 brave swimmers defied the less than ideal weather conditions and plunged in the cold waters of Rozel on **New Year's Day** to raise money for CLIC Sargent (Jersey). The most rewarding and invigorating way to start the New Year! Challenge some friends to it and join us too next year.

Our most sincere gratitude goes to both *RBC Wealth Management* and to *Saltgate Limited* for choosing CLIC Sargent (Jersey) as their "Charity of the Year".

## Indoor Open Garden at The Eric Young Orchid Foundation

On Saturday, **9th February**, the Eric Young Orchid Foundation very generously opened their doors to host a fundraising Indoor Open Garden with their new season's best specimens on display to raise money for our charity. Our most sincere gratitude goes to the Foundation's staff members and to 10 volunteers from RBC Wealth Team who helped on the day selling raffle tickets and manning the cakes and tea and coffee stalls. Around 260 adults as well as children visited the EYOF and a total of £2,922 was raised on the day.



## **Sue Jones' Swim Marathon**

Sue, a teacher from St. George's School, decided to swim 26 miles in Les Quennevais pool to raise money for our charity. However, Sue was challenged to go further, as an anonymous parent from the school offered to double the raised amount provided she swan 30 miles instead by Christmas. Due to illness, Sue completed the swim outside the time frame but the sponsor has agreed to honour the agreement nonetheless. Sue has raised an amazing total of £2,040.